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MEMORANDUM

To:	Lake County Planning, Building and Zoning Committee

From:	Walter S. Willis, Executive Director, SWALCO

Re:	Proposed Zoning Rules for Construction and Demolition Debris Recycling Facilities 

Date:	January 5, 2009


The Solid Waste Agency of Lake County (SWALCO) supported the enactment of SB 125 (sponsored by Sen. Terry Link) into law last legislative session.  Senate Bill 125 (Public Act 96-0611) allows construction and demolition (C&D) debris recycling facilities to be developed in Lake County without going through the state’s siting process.  Under the new law these sites are now subject to local zoning requirements and an IEPA permit.  With the understanding that many SWALCO members’ zoning ordinances and requirements may not have specific provisions for such facilities, SWALCO felt it was important to develop zoning regulations specific to these facilities and share them with the members.  The purpose is to ensure that such facilities are properly located, designed, constructed and operated, which in turn will lead to increased recycling of the valuable materials in this waste stream.

SWALCO hired an experienced solid waste consultant, Shaw Environmental, Inc., to assist with developing the attached Draft Construction and Demolition Debris Recycling Facility Zoning Rules.  Staff from Lake County’s Planning, Building and Development Department also played a key role in developing the attached rules.  The rules provide specific standards regarding the location, design, and operation of C&D recycling facilities, operator experience and regulatory/reporting requirements. 
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